

May/June 2019

Dear Prayer Partners and Supporters,

We are excited to share that we are now over 80% supported! God continues to amaze us at His daily provision for our current and future needs. He has been faithful every step of this journey, and He has strengthened our faith time and time again.

Several more exciting things happened this past month that have helped move us closer to Bolivia. The Murray family, who we will be working with upon our arrival to Santa Cruz, offered to help us purchase some used appliances that they found for sale. They have also graciously offered to store them for us until we arrive. We officially have a refrigerator, dryer, and several other small items waiting for us in Bolivia! Also, a supporting church, that is going on a mission's trip to Bolivia in the next few weeks, offered to take over several suitcases for us which is a HUGE blessing! We were able send all of our boy's school curriculum, baby clothes, and a few other misc. items.

This past month also held a few unexpected challenges with our van, but once again God was good to us through it all. Our van needed to be put in the shop two times over the last month for some major repairs. Thankfully, our warranty covered the expenses of our rental and the repairs. During this time of vehicle trouble, we did not miss any scheduled meetings. Although these things were an inconvenience, we know God had a plan for them and ultimately, He grew our faith in watching Him work through the process.

We are now down to the final weeks of Shera's pregnancy, and we are wrapping up preparations for our baby boy's arrival. By the time we send out our next prayer letter, we will be introducing the new member of our family. We have several more long-distance trips in July before our schedule slows done a bit in August as we approach the due date. We appreciate your prayers for a smooth delivery and a healthy mom and baby.

Answered Prayers

- -We are over 80% supported
- -A full meeting schedule for 2019
- Progress towards the move to Bolivia

Prayer Requests

- Safety and health during travels
- -To raise needed support and startup fund by Jan.
- A safe delivery and healthy baby

Your Servants for Christ's sake, The McKinney Family Missionaries to Bolivia